BRAEHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL

PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 18th OCTOBER
                          Scotrail bridge work / Impact on school

1. Welcome and Apologies

Attendees:

Kerry McLean (Chair) 

Amanda Harrison
Vicky MacLean (Clerk) 

Louise Samphier

Carol McKenzie


Elaine Lewis

Susan Mackay


Kim Graham
Martin Shaw

2. Scotrail bridge work / Impact on school

Timeline:

Jan-March – there will be a single lane on the bridge 
March – October – the bridge will be fully closed but there will be a footpath open

October – Partially open but restricted with 2 way traffic lights

Christmas – Fully open with 3 lanes

There will be a number of traffic restrictions around Braehead.

Two Zebra crossings in Linden Avenue at Carrick Court and Afton Court

7&1/2 tonne limit imposed on Pike road and Linden Avenue
Speed restrictions will be in place

As this is something that is defiantly happening and could have a big impact on the school and parents getting to and from school it is important that we are proactive with this.  

CONCERNS

· Main Concern is the Safety of the Children going to and from school with the increased traffic 

· If the lolly pop lady goes off sick, we need to get a replacement person as priority

· We have some families living in the old army houses near Liddle, their journey will be very difficult 

· Parents may possibly drop their children off earlier to get into work on time, this will lead to more children being in the playground on their own.  This could potentially mean children standing outside in the bad weather for up to half an hour.

· Staff into School on time
· Parents getting to School in time for drop off and pick up.

SUGGESTIONS

· We need to ensure that all children are road safety aware. 

· That we ask Network rail to come in and do a talk.
· That we ask Network rail to provide funding for a temporary breakfast club. Carol mentioned that Scott McInnes (minister of North Parish Church) had offered the support of the church wherever possible and suggested that discussions could possibly be held with him to see if the church could provide the venue for a breakfast club or help in any other way. 
· Walking buses in streets with lots of school children so children don’t need to walk alone.
· Provide the children with some kind of reflector’s e.g. wrist band, vests.
· Asking parents to man Zebra crossings.
PEOPLE SUGGESTED TO ATTEND NEXT MEETING

· The 3 Councillors

· MSP and MP 

· The 2 community police officers

· Road Traffic Inspector 

· Network Rail

· School Transport Officer 
AVIVA APPLICATIONS 
· Carol explained she has applied, on behalf of the PTA, for two grants from the Aviva Community Fund (more detail on the PTA Facebook page). One for £10,000 to provide wraparound care to help reduce potential impact of bridge closure and one for £1,000 for land drains to help prevent flooding of the daily mile track. 
TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES

· There are traffic calming measures being put in place in Gillies Drive and Shirras Brae, the work is starting next week.
